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May 19, 2021

Debbie Tarry, City Manager
City of Shoreline

17500 Midvale Ave N
Shoreline, WA 98133-4905

Subject: 2021-2023 Regional Mobility Grant Program Award

Dear Debbie Tarry:

Congratulations! The Washington State Department of Transportation (WSDOT) is pleased to
provide your organization’s Regional Mobility Grant Program award for the 2021-2023

biennium. Listed in the table below are your funded project(s), contingent upon approval of
the state’s budget appropriations:

Project Award 2021-2023 Projected 2023-2025
State Route 523 and I-5 $3,500,000 $1,500,000
Roundabouts

Please note that funds are reimbursable for grant-supported activities beginning July 1, 2021.
Project expenditures accrued prior to this date may not be charged to your award.

Primary point of contact

Jeff Petterson, Capital Projects Engineer, is your primary WSDOT contact. He will assist you in
developing your project scope, schedule of deliverables, budget and contract execution. Jeff
can be reached at jeff.petterson@wsdot.wa.gov or 360-705-7917.

Scoring methodology
An independent review panel evaluated applications using the following four criteria to create
a ranked project list:

Reduce delay
Improve connectivity
Readiness to proceed
Project performance
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WSDOT staff reprioritize the list based on criteria in RCW 47.66.030(1)(b) and ESHB 2322
Section 220(5)(a). The prioritized project list was submitted to the Legislature for final
determination in January 2021.

Additional information

If you are unable to successfully implement your project, your matching-funds sources are no
longer available, or you will be unable to meet your application’s pledged match, please
contact your Capital Projects Engineer.

You will be using the new, online Grants Management System (GMS) to manage your grant(s).
Announcements regarding GMS user trainings will be sent out late spring or early summer. If
you have questions regarding the GMS, contact PTDGMSsupport@wsdot.wa.gov or 360-705-
7111.

We appreciate the valuable services your agency provides. We look forward to finalizing your
grant agreement(s) and funding your project(s). Again, congratulations!

Sincerely,
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Jillian Nordstrom, Grants and Community Partnerships Manager
Public Transportation Division

cc: Jeff Petterson, WSDOT
Firas Makhlouf, WSDOT
Monica Ghosh, WSDOT
Beth Le Duc, WSDOT
Evan Olsen, WSDOT
Allyson Ruppenthal, WSDOT
Nytasha Walters, City of Shoreline



